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We had the pleasure of collaborating with GOLDWIN Inc. to host a sustainability
event at Hayama Marina on July 15%, 2023. As master’s students in this field, our
goal was to inspire young children to become active participants in creating a more
sustainable future. Hayama is a breathtaking natural destination that attracts many
marine sports enthusiasts, and it also served as the perfect location for delving into
environmental issues related to the ocean. We started preparing for the event in
early May when we first learned about the Helly Hansen SEABIN project, which
aims to keep oceans tidy and free of plastic pollution. We initially split into two
main groups, one focused on creating eye-catching posters, and the other dedicated
to planning an engaging workshop. The planning process turned out to be a
productive experience in itself that allowed the Japanese and International seminar
groups to bond and connect with one another. One month before the event, we
conducted preliminary interviews with local establishments to gather valuable
insights into their initiatives, and we also took advantage of the opportunity to enjoy
a wonderful cruise tour around Enoshima Island. We opted for a DIY kaleidoscope
as the workshop content and after a lot of trial and error, we successfully created a
recipe that was both impactful and simple to follow. We also incorporated skits and
quizzes to engage the participants, which were very well-received. The room was
bustling with excited children, all thanks to the captivating poster created by the
poster group and the diligent efforts of GOLDWIN Inc. in promoting the event. It
was delightful to observe the various and stunning kaleidoscope designs that the
children produced, and their excitement was truly contagious. It was also impressive
to witness how many children were able to answer the quiz questions correctly, even
though the questions were complex and challenging for some adults. The future
looks bright with kids like these working hard to build a better tomorrow. Lastly, we
would like to express our gratitude to all the members of the Ori Seminar, as well as
GOLDWIN Inc., and Professor Ori for providing us with this wonderful

opportunity to promote sustainability.
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Children admiring the kaleidoscopes they have made.
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For the decoration, we used microplastics that were collected from beaches along

Hayama.
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We crafted Kaleidoscopes together.
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Despite the challenging quiz, many participated proactively.
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The posters featuring Hayama's environmental initiatives generated a lot of

interest.



